
 
 
 

MINUTES OF ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN 
WATERGATE THEATRE ON MONDAY, 21ST SEPTEMBER, 2020 AT 3.00 P.M. 
 
 
Chair: Andrew McGuinness 
 
Cllrs: John Brennan, Martin Brett, Tomás Breathnach, John Coonan, Fidelis Doherty, 

Michael Doyle, Pat Dunphy, Pat Fitzpatrick, Joe Lyons, Eugene McGuinness, Joe 
Malone and Patrick O’Neill, 

 
Officials: Colette Byrne, Tim Butler, Kevin Hanley and Anne Maria Walsh. 
 
On Audio: Cllrs. Mary Hilda Cavanagh and Michael McCarthy. 
 
Apology: Cllrs. Peter Cleere and Denis Hynes. 
 
 
Cllr. Andrew McGuinness, Cathaoirleach opened the meeting and thanked the Councillors for 
attending this meeting.  He stated that it is his sad duty to inform the Members of the death of Mary 
Fitzgerald, mother of Cllr. David Fitzgerald.  In accordance with Standing Orders No. 21, Cllr. 
Andrew McGuinness proposed an adjournment of this meeting as a mark of respect to Cllr. David 
Fitzgerald and his family.  This was seconded by Cllr. Mary Hilda Cavanagh and agreed by all. 
 
Tributes were paid by Cllrs. Andrew McGuinness, Mary Hilda Cavanagh and Tomás Breathnach to 
Mary Fitzgerald for her continued support in the background for members of her family in public 
life.  She is part of the Crotty/Fitzgerald family who has been involved in local and national public 
life for many years. 
 
It was proposed by Cllr. John Coonan, seconded by Cllr. Pat Dunphy and agreed that the meeting 
would reconvene on Wednesday, 23rd September, 2020 at 3.00 p.m.  This was agreed by all. 
 
Members stood for a minutes silence. 
 
Meeting then closed. 
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